
 

Regular Town Board Meeting  

Tuesday, January 7, 2025 

Daniels Town Hall 

 

Supervisor Mike Hoefs called to order the Regular Town Board Meeting with Supervisor 

Bob Viltz, Clerk Liz Simonsen, Treasurer Kandy Unger and maintenance employee Jim 

Kolander present. Mike Huber joined the meeting by phone. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited at the Caucus Meeting. 

Public Comments:  Chairman Mike Huber thanked all Town Board members for all 

their hard work to accomplish a successful and productive year in 2024. 

Agenda:  Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Michael Hoefs to approve the 

Agenda.  Motion carried. 

Announcements:  Notice from Burnett Co Land Zoning for a variance to establish a 

business on Kolander Rd. 

Chairman Report: Mike will discuss ideas later in Agenda.  

Burnett Co Report:  Chuck Awe was absent. 

Regular Town Board Meeting:  Motion made by Bob Viltz and seconded by Mike 

Hoefs to approve the Regular Town Board Meeting minutes of December 10, 2024.  

Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to accept 

the Treasurer’s Report for December, 2024. Motion carried. 

Road Report: Mike Huber talked to the Town Board about compiling a spreadsheet to 

track Highway expenses for winter maintenance, summer maintenance, etc. to better 

plan how much money is left in Budget for future projects. Jim Kolander is mowing road 

right away since there is no snow. It was suggested to mow around culverts and bridges 

when possible.  Mike Hoefs asked about receiving money from Burnett Co Highway 

Dept for inventory of bridges he took in Town of Daniels.  He invoiced the St of Wi and 

money will flow through the County to pay Town for his work.    

Siren Fire Association Report:  Meeting was on January 6, 2025.  Bob Viltz reported 

that they continue to work on draft of policies instead of changing the municipal 

agreement entered into by all 4 municipals. He shared the reports at the meeting. 

Cemetery Report:  Motion was made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to 

approve the sale of plot K2F-4 to Lonny and Terry Pearson. Motion carried. The Board 

discussed some of the cemetery policies as a request was made to waive burial fee and 

place remains by private party.  This is not allowed in the Cemetery.    

Approve Liquor and Cigarette Licenses:  Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded 

by Bob Viltz to approve a Class A Retailors License for Intoxicating Liquors to Feit’s 

Backwoods Beer & Bait, Roger Wood, Agent for period of January 17, 2025 to June 30, 

2025.  Motion carried   



 

Motion made by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to approve a Class A Retailers 

License for Fermented Malt Beverages to Feit’s Backwoods Beer & Bait, Roger Wood, 

Agent for period of January 17, 2025 to June 30, 2025.  Motion carried.  Motion made 

by Mike Hoefs and seconded by Bob Viltz to approve a Cigarette License to Feit’s 

Backwoods Beer & Bait for period of January 2, 2025 to June 30, 2025.  Motion carried 

Next Regular Town Board Meeting is February 11, 2025. 

Items for Future Agendas: Revisit Utility permit fees, February 18th Election 

Review of vouchers & signatures of checks:   Motion made by Mike Huber and 

seconded by Bob Viltz to approve the vouchers 5170 through 5196 and 114 through 

116.  Motion carried. 

 

Meeting was adjourned by Mike Hoefs. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Liz Simonsen, Town Clerk 


